March 03, 2020

     
The March 03, 2020 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams.

Trustees absent:  Richards.
    
 Also physically present: Officer Jennifer Parkinson, Supt. of Public Works Schopp.

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Dial to approve the 02.18.2020 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams. Nays: None.
Chief Weseloh is attending the DARE Meeting in Las Vegas. The conference and travel expenses were funded through DARE. Parkinson attended the meeting in his place. 
Schopp addressed the board. Water loss is up for the month. The backwash valve on the number two filter was replaced. There was a water main break located at 304 West Peoria. This has been repaired. Schopp is working with Horner to determine some inconsistencies is the billing system and determine if this could account for some of the water loss. Schopp is also working with the engineer on a Motor Fuel Tax seal coating project. Overlay is needed but not in the budget. A meeting was attended in Tazewell County regarding the RLF Grant funded through the state for ADA projects and improvements. The Village has applied for grant money to make sidewalk repairs and provide an automatic door opener for the Village Hall entrance. The grant requests have been submitted to the state through the county and it could be up to one year before any approval or disbursement takes place.  Handicap street parking has been added to the library. An additional handicap parking space is also being added to Westside Park. There was discussion regarding the drainage ditch at the Westside Park and the standing water. Clerk Mugler will follow up with IMLRMA. There was also discussion regarding the current status of the grant from DNR. 
A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz to Approve The Increase of the Village Water/Sewer Utility Deposit from $75.00 to $100.00. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams.

Nays: None.  

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz to Approve First Responder Appreciation Day. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams. 
Nays: None.
 
A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz to Approve A Co-Sponsorship Between the Village of Minier and The Olympia Kiwanis Club to join First Responder Appreciation Day and Corn Daze Weekend. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams.
Nays: None.
A motion was made by Schultz and seconded by Frazier to Approve Monthly Bills As Presented and Allowed: General Fund $27,640.24; Water/Sewer $4,300.32.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams.

Nays: None.


Frazier exited meeting.


A motion was made by Schultz and seconded by Dial to Approve the Contract with  

Cross Implement, Inc. for the Rental of the JD Z930M Mower for the 2020 Season.   Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial,   

Swartzendruber, Williams.

Nays: None. 

The Clerk addressed the board. The question was posed about the concession building at the grade school park and whether or not the responsibility for the maintenance of the building falls to OPBA or the Village. This will be looked into. Minier Christian Church will be hosting “The Church Has Left The Building” on June 28 in and around the community. 

A motion to adjourn at 8:16 pm was made by Schultz and seconded by Dial.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams.
Nays: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
